
 
 

 

August 27, 2024 

Review and feedback on the educational and scientific program “Thermal Power 
Engineering” for the third level of higher education (PhD, Doctor of Philosophy) at the 
Institute of Engineering Thermophysics of the National Academy of Sciences of Ukraine 

Dear Members of the Academic Council, 

I am writing to provide my review and feedback on the educational and scientific program “Thermal Power 
Engineering” for the third level of higher education (PhD, Doctor of Philosophy) under specialty 144 "Thermal 
Power Engineering" in the field of knowledge 14 "Electrical Engineering," developed by the Institute of 
Engineering Thermophysics of the National Academy of Sciences of Ukraine. 

After a thorough review, I am pleased to note that this program is of exceptionally high quality and fully 
adheres to modern standards and requirements in the field of thermal power engineering. The curriculum is 
thoughtfully designed to address current trends and challenges within the energy sector, with particular 
emphasis on the integration of renewable energy sources, advancements in energy efficiency, and the 
environmental considerations associated with thermal power engineering. 

The program effectively balances scientific theory with practical applications, thereby equipping doctoral 
students with both foundational knowledge and the skills necessary for industrial applications. This holistic 
approach is further strengthened by the involvement of leading scientific departments and state-of-the-art 
laboratories within the Institute. These resources provide doctoral candidates with the unique opportunity to 
engage in independent scientific and applied research, forming a solid basis for their dissertations. Moreover, 
the expertise and professional skills of the program’s scientific supervisors and lecturers significantly enhance 
the educational experience. Their high academic qualifications and professional competence ensure that 
students receive top-tier guidance and instruction, which is crucial for the successful completion of their 
doctoral studies. 

In conclusion, I am confident in recommending the approval of the educational and scientific program 
“Thermal Power Engineering” for the third level of higher education by the academic council of the Institute of 
Engineering Thermophysics of the National Academy of Sciences of Ukraine. This program is well-positioned 
to produce highly qualified specialists who will contribute meaningfully to the field of thermal power 
engineering. I appreciate the opportunity to review this outstanding program and look forward to the continued 
success and development of this educational initiative. 

Sincerely, 

 

Oleksandr Khegai, PhD  

Department of Diagnostic, Molecular, and Interventional Radiology, Neuroscience, and Psychiatry  

BioMedical Engineering and Imaging Institute (BMEII) 

Icahn School of Medicine at Mount Sinai 

1470 Madison Avenue, Floor 1, New York, NY 10029 

 

Oleksandr Khegai, PhD                                              
Research consultant 
BioMedical Engineering and Imaging 
Institute (BMEII) 
Icahn School of Medicine at Mount Sinai 
 
oleksandr.khegai@mssm.edu 

 

Mailing address:  
One Gustave L. Levy Place, Box 1234  

New York, NY 10029-6574  
 

Office address:  
1470 Madison Ave, 1st Floor, S1-117  

Leon and Norma Hess Center for 
Science and Medicine  

New York, NY 10029-6574 
 

mailto:oleksandr.khegai@mssm.edu

